Published monthly by the Niguel Shores Community Association

Editor: Grace Okamoto
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Dear Residents:
The County has finished the repairs of the riprap at the beach. We have asked
the County to repair the black-top and concrete curbs at the beach parking lot

and ramp before FEaster vacation.

The computor made an error on your billing. The charges are for the 2nd quarter

g

instead of the first quarter 1980. Billing date is April lst rather than March

The Board approved:

1. The contract for the water diversion plan for $10,609.00 to
R.J. Noble, half of which will be paid by Avco Developer.

2. Consulting architect and fee schedules (more details page 4)

3. Decals - additional penalty for late registration of vehicles
(more details page 3)

Alan Rothman is a new member of Legal Committee. Volunteers are needed for the
following committees - Recreation, Communications, Security, and Finance.

loth.

Don't call committee members at their home. Forward all complaints or suggestions

in writing to the General Manager. He will make sure the comments are forwarded
to the proper committees.

The next monthly Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 8, 1980, at 8 p.m.
in the multi-purpose room of the Community Center. We invite the residents to
come and give their input.

Phyllis Luengen
President, N.S.C.A.
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Mamager’s Report

Recently we have had several reports from residents about individuals going
door to door in the community either soliciting funds for some organization
or else handbilling the area with fliers advertising some local business.
Since both of these activities are against the Associatiorn's rules and
regulations we stop these individuals as soon as we recelive a call and then
notify either the organization or the business informing them of our rules.
In order to continue this, we need your help. If any individual rings your
doorbell soliciting funds or if a flier is placed on your door, we ask that
you notify the Association Office as soon as possible so that we can put a
stop to it. If a flier is put on your door, please let us have it so that
we can present some type of evidence to the person doing it.

For -many of you who have been utilizing the recreational facilities during
the past several weeks, you will have noticed, that both the dressing rooms
in the Ladies and Men's room have been tiled and repainted and it 1is really
a great improvement. Anyone seeing any type of vandalism being done in the
areas are urged to let us know as soon as possible. This improvement cost
money - your money, so we want it to last as long as possible, :

WATER DIVERSION. The Board of Directors has also approved a contract for the
water diversion at the Iintersection of Garibaldi and Gourami Bay. This work
should be commencing shortly, so we ask the indulgence of the residents in
this area while the work is in progress.

BEACH PARKING ARFEA. The first two rows of the Beach Parking Lot are reserved
for residents only who have a valid decal or a 99 day pass. Daily passes are
not permitted in the first two rows. ;

Vehicles that do not display a decal, 90 day pass or a daily pass and are
parked in the Beach Parking Lot will be issued '"tow-away" notices or warnings.
The second "tow-away notice” will result in the vehicle being towed away.

STREET SIGN PAINTING. We would like to thank the Men's Club volunteers who are
in the proecess of painting our street signs. The gold lettering really stands
out and is a great help in locating the various streets In our community at
night by guests.

Bill Bierman
General Manager

committee meetings

Board of Directors April 8, Tues. 8 p.m.
Architectural April 2, 16, Weds. 3:30 p.m.
Communications April 22, Tues. 7:30 p.m.
Legal April 9, Wed. 7:30 p.m.
Landscape April 7, Mon. 4 p.m,
Recreation April 9, Wed. 8 p.m.
Security April 2, Wed. 7:30 p.m.




RS, . MY

R A Ly

e o ) LM A

ey

DA A A e A N S e

S

MOt L AR P b e

£~

ST

LT

L R s e

TR

NIBUEL SHORES DOMMUNITY ASESOCIATION
33654 NIBUEL SHORES RDAD
LAGUNA NIGUEL, CALIFORNIA 92677

TELEPHONE (714) 493-0122

March 20, 1980

Dear Resident:

On the recommendation of the Security Committee, the Board of Directors for
the Niguel Shores Community Association at their meeting on March 11, 1980,
adopted the following rules regarding the decaling of vehicles:

1. That effective April 15, 1980 there shall be an additional penalty of
$50.00 per vehicle for all vehicles not properly decaled. This amount is

in addition to any other fees assessed previously. To be properly registered
a vehicle must have a current decal or a 90-day pass.

2. That all vehicles newly acquired by a resident must be registered within
15 days of acquisition.

3. That prior to April 15, 1980 all vehicles not properly registered be
stopped by a guard, the old decal number noted and the driver regquested to
have the vehicle registered.

Although some of you have filed a letter with the Assoclation requesting a
waiver of the original $15.00 late fee, the Board of Directors feels that by
the cut off date of April 15, 1980, sufficient time will have passed for all
vehicles to be either issued a new decal or a 90-day pass. It 1s therefore
requested that arrangements be made to obtailn either a new decal for your
vehicle or that you obtain a 90-day pass for the vehicle.

Registration of vehicles, issuance of decals or 90-day passes can be accomplished

at the Community Association Office, Monday thru Friday between the hours of 9
AM and 7 PM.

Sincerely yours,

NIGUEL SHORES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Y ,

E?,(/)/Jc'mﬂ/&.;? P, /ﬁw

William G. Bierman
General Manager
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(. IITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEER

The Board of Directors for Niguel Shores Community Association (N.S.C.A.), on the recom-
mendation of the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) approved the hiring of a professiona
consulting architect to advise the ACC on a fee schedule basis. This consulting architect
shall be a professional and registered architect, employed by the Association.

The consulting architect shall advise the Architectural Control Committee and review all
submittals required by the ACC's Regulations, as to their concurrence with N.S.C.A. article
aesthetic applicability and impact on the community; and, other such information as re-
quested by the Committee. The consulting architect shall make recommendations regarding
changes, approvals or disapprovals of submittals to the ACC. The consulting architect

will visit the site prior to construction and/or during construction stages as conditions
may warrant, but with a final site visit upon completion and prior to final approval.

The consulting architect shall present to the ACC any and all submittals which require an
exception to N.S.C.A. policies, for determination of action.

The owner shall make the necessary submittals to the ACC as required by the CC&R's.
Illustrative of the projects requiring prior approval are the following:

1. New building construction;

2. Additions to and/or remodels of existing huilding;

3. New landscaping or re-landscaping of existing properties when County
Building Permit is required;

4. Changes in the exterior colors and/or materials of existing buildings;

5. Swimming pools, spas, patio covers, impervious paving materials, walls,
fences and demolition of existing structures.

The owner may, and is encouraged, at his option, to submit preliminary designs and drawings
to the ACC for pre-submittal review and preliminary indication of conformance to the ACC's
Regulations, prior to incurring the cost of detailed architectural or landscape drawings.
All submittals shall be submitted in duplicate; one copy will be returned to the owner

with noted comments.,

CONSULTING ARCHITECT FEE SCHEDULE

The following fees are an estimate of the cost to be incurred by the Association for the
services indicated. The amount billed to individual homeowners will be the actual cost to
the Association. All costs incurred by architect will be bourne by the homeowner and the
Association will not receive any funds for this service. The Association will collect the
fees and pay them to the architect. Individual estimates of cost can be obtained at the
time the first set of documents is submitted. Payment of all fees and deposits is required
at the time of application with plans,

a. Preliminary Design Submittals....,.....................L......... $25,00.
If site inspections reguired..................................... $25.00 each visit.
b. New Home Construction: 5200.00 to $350.00
(1) Up to 2,000 square LRBth « s wwmerany 5 5 5 5 w200 D
(2) Up to 2,500 square feet .o s 8250.00.
(3) Up to 3,000 square FEEES 5 4 ¢ wiiiviom v e o v o 8300, 00,
(4) Over 3,000 square feet.ioiivinveeen..5350.00.
c. Additions & Alterations......................................... $25.00 to 5200.00.
d. Exception Hearing with a required architect in attendance....... S50.00.

CONSTRUCTION DEPOSIT: (Definition) - A deposit refundable when construction and landscaping
is done in a workman like manner in accordance with the approved plans and cleanup has been
completed.

CONSTRUCTION DEPOSIT - Fee Schedule:

a. Minor Addition or Remode] - Landscaping Hardscaping Included:
Up to 300 square feet - $200.00,
b. Major Addition or Remodel - Up to 1,500 square feet - $400.00.
¢. New Residence or Major Addition or Remodel =~ Over i,400 square feet - $600.00.
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Sea Te.race Townehomes L..osoeiation I

Dave Parrett has agreed to serve on the Townehomes Assocliation I Board in the
vacancy created by Harrie Whitney's resignation. The Board, now at full strength,
has the following members:

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Bill Henderson 493-2445
33581 Marlinspike

Vice President Jim Corcoran 493-9850
33631 Capstan

Secretary Shirley Smith 496-7448
33681 Marlinspike

Treasurer Dave Parrett 493-0314
33535 Moonsail

Member of Board Merle Zeigner 496-2246
33581 Binnacle

The recent heavy rains pointed up 31 more roofs in our townehomes which needed
repairs. Jim Corcoran, with help from Merle Zeigner, has been ocutstanding in
getting repairs made.,

Bill Henderson, President
Sea Terrace Townehomes Assocliation T
Board of Directors

KEER NIGUEL SHORES BEAUTIFUL

In an effort to keep the Niguel Shores Community a beautiful area in which to
live, continuous inspection trips are made throughout the community to find
problem areas. Most of our problems in trying to keep the community clean is
the use of improper containers to hold garbage until it is picked up by the
disposal company.

County ordinances require that garbage be set out on street curbs for pick-up
in "some form of impervious container" with a lid. Many residents use plastic
bags; however, these plastic bags can easily be torn apart by dogs and other
roaming animals. As a result, much of the garbage ends up strewn around the
streets, sidewalks or else on front lawns before the trash disposal trucks get
a chance to pick it up.

Trash is sometimes set out several days before it is scheduled to be picked up
and empty containers are sometimes left by the curb several days after pick-up.
County ordinances allow only 24 hours before and after scheduled pick-up times
to set the containers our and take them in again, :

We need to have a more responsible attitude on the part of all residents, in
addition to that of absentee homeowners. Absentee homeowners have a responsibili
to help keep the community clean by informing their tenants of our rules and

the county ordinances.

The Community Association does not have a janitorial service to pick this garbage
up and the disposal company does not have the time or the responsibility to
collect it if it is not placed in containers properly.

ty
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PROPOSED RECLAIMED WATER SYSTEM FOR IRRIGATION

A proposed reclaimed water system to serve South Laguna - Monarch Bay -~ Niguel
Shores area has come to the attention of the Landscaping/Maintenance Committee
and the Board of Directors of our association. Following is the present status
of the project as it is being carried on by the South Coast County Water District.

A preliminary study of the feasibility of the project has been completed by Boyle
Engineering with funds from a State/Federal grant.

Various methods of financing the project, estimated to cost $4.2 million, are now
being explored. It has been determined that some state funds may be available to
finance a portion of the pipeline which must be constructed to transport the water
from the Aliso Creek treatment plant to potential consumers. Local share financing
will probably have to be accomplished through an assessment district.

AVCO has signified a willingness to participate, the water to be used in the pro-
posed AVCO coastal development.

Reclaimed water would be available to whatever extent it can be utilized in Niguel
Shores. The community would have to participate in the pipeline project and be
brepared to distribute the water within the community through a system independent
of the domestic system. This will require a study of the existing landscape irri-
gation system to determine the necessary retrofit brocedure and costs for compari-
son to benefits, There is no immediate need for our community to commit itself.

Preliminary studies indicate that substantial benefits can be obtained by the use
of reclaimed water in the Niguel Shores Community. While the cost of the water
delivered will probably be about the same as domestic water initially, within a
five year period the cost will be substantially lower due to the steadily rising
costs of imported domestic water and its related energy costs.

Of equal importance is this consideration: Three years ago we experienced a

water shortage when drought deprived us of Northern California water. We were
spared a restriction in the use of water for irrigation only because the availabil-
ity of Colorado River water remained unimpaired. When Arizona completes diversion
facilities from the Colorado River for use in +he Central Arizona Project in 1985,
our diversions will be reduced by one half and a drought at that time could result
in domestic water rationing. The existance of a local source of. reclaimed water
would enalle us to maintain our landscaped areas and relieve the demand for domes-
tic water. .

William S. Merrithew, Chairman
Citizens Committee
For Development Of Reclaimed Water
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Classes will be held at 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. on Mondays and Wednesday. $50
Class starts April 7, 1980 and =nds June 30, 1980.

FOR RESIDENTS ONLY
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Sign up at the office now. Sooner, the better as this is a very popular class.
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MORNING SESSION

— p—

Classes will be held 10:30 a.m. — 11:30 a.m. on Tuesdays and Fridays. $£50.00

Class starts April 8th and ends June 27th.

FOR RESIDENTS ONLY

Sign up at the Community Office now to reserve your place.
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rcycling” Program

April pickup of newspapers, magazines, brochures, etc., for recycling will be:

APRIL 14 and APRIL 28

There is a three weeks interval between the last March pickup and the April 14
pickup.

The pickup day of March 10 caused some concern among our residents because the
morning was clear and we had rain in the afternoon. After some consideration
our recycler decided to make his regular call, but by that time a number of
people had taken their papers in out of the rain, so our results were somewhat
below normal. However, the March 24 pickup benefitted proportionately because
of a larger than normal amount of paper.

PLEASE REMEMBER: All kinds of paper are wanted, but cardboard and carton
material do not gqualify. It is, however, permissible to use a carton to
contain your papers. Don't forget to save your junk mail, brochures from
Robinson’s, Bullock's, Ward's, etc., as well as all your magazines - even
Playboy!!! Use large grocery bags, cartons, or tie with string or cord.

No more loose paper — - please. The paper must be rehandled by the recycler

several times and loose paper cannot be contreolled,

Keep saving your aluminum and deposit in the large bin on the West side of our
Community Center in back of the parking lot.

Thanks to everyone who participates in this wonderfully worthwhile recycling
program. We have lots of room for more participants. Just save your paper
and place it at your front curb before 2 p.m. on pickup days and our recycler
will pass by and pick it up, (unless it rains).

We have had some reports that a light blue truck with several men aboard are
picking up our papers, and the truck is not identified as "D & J Recyclers".

This truck is official, and should scon be properly identified.

STASH YOUR PAPERS UNTIL PICKUP DAY — DON'T TRASH THEM!!!

K. Russell Paslaqua, for
Niguel Shores Men's Club
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niguel shores men’s elub

At the Annual Meeting of the Niguel Shores Men's Club held on March 4th, new
officers were elected to take office at the April lst meeting. Jack Fellows
was elected President; Lew Peck, Vice President; Bob Alexander, Secretary and
Ed Tisch, Treasurer.

On April 8th the golfers will play San Clemente, tee off at 11 a.m. (this is
first round of the annual match play tournament) and on April 22nd the Orange
course at Green River, tee off 10 a.m. Our new golf chairman is Dick Harman.

On March 18th, Carol Whelan, Manager of Goverment Relations for the Irvine
Company, spoke about the Irvine ranch history, as well as their current and
future plans for development,

On April lst our speaker will be Judge Richard Hamilton.

I want to thank all the members of the Men's Club for the wonderful coocperation
I received while President, Everyone helped to make every meeting, every event
and project a huge success. . . and we all had fun doing it. Truly a great
group of men. I particularly want to thank my fellow officers: Jack Fellows,
Vice President; Ed Gardner, Secretary and Russ Paslaqua, Treasurer and Chairman
of the newspaper and aluminum recycling program. Many thanks also to Lew Peck,
Bill Merrithew, Bob Pinkerton and Dick Harman for their work on the golf com-
mittee. Kudos also, to Dale Baltimore who headed our street sign and community
painting project.

The Men's Club meets on the lst and 3rd Tuesdays at the Community Center at
8:30 a.m. Breakfast, cocked by our own chefs, is $1.25. Come in and join
the fun. Incoming President, Jack Fellows, has a great year planned!

Barclay Ewing
President
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Due to guest appearances, we have had to switch lunch- . and craft days and
hours. Won't you please note your calendar as follow:

April 3 - First Thursday - Crafts; 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. Jig into your closet

for unfinished crafts and bring brown bag lu:: Maralee Davis. 496-1049
April 10 - Second Thursday - Salad and Dessert Luncheon - served promptly at
12 noon.

. The gifted, award winning high school students, Loara Chamber Singers,
will perform here for a third time, thanks to Molly Wampler's efforts.
They do have to perform at another concert that afternoon, so we scheduled
our luncheon at 12:00. Helen Baltimore, Social Chairman. Please note:
guests (other than Women's Club) may hear the concert at 1:30.

Jean Bulleit's Telephone Committee has done such an outstaﬁding job of
calling for reservations that we have surpassed attendance records. You
may make reservations by calling anyone on the Telephone Committee:

May Holmes 493-2624; Mary Pence 496-7953; Emily Salazar 493~0435;

Louise Whitney 496-8559. Thanks to all.

April 17 = Third Thursday Tour Group. A guide will give us a behind-the-scenes
tour of the South Coast Repertory Theatre at 10:30 a.m. For car pooling
meet at the Community Center parking lot at 9:45 a.m. Luncheon will
follow at a South Coast Plaza Restaurant. For reservations call Loulse
Wasson - 496-39602.

May 1, Thursday - 12:45 p.m. James Bruce Joseph Sievers will speak on "An American
in love with His County.," We expect a capacity crowd of men and women
and will not be able to serve lunch. There will be coffee and dessert
following the speaker.

Mr. Sievers averages 15 weekly speaking engagements i+o colleges, women's
clubs and fraternal organizations. His patriotism inspires a refreshing
look at America. Fach program 1is moving, interesting and always receives
a standing ovation. His poem "America" was entered into the Congressional
Record when read by Barry Goldwater, Jr. at the 198th Anniversary of our

independence.

At the end of the 25 minute program he will answer questions. There will
be an opportunity to purchase his books--all hand lettered-—-possibly
future collector's items. Do bring a guest(s). Call for reservations
~S2cial chairman, Madeleine Wheeler 493-5727 or Helen Paslaqua 496-0978.
Come early as seats will be on a first-come-first-serve basis.

Virginia Parrett, Pres. Women's Club
493-0314
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Welcome to the Rothman family of the Villas! They lived in West Covina and
West L.A. and five years ago moved from Brooklyn, New York. Alan is an Attorney

and Janet is a Registered Nurse and have a five year old son, Heith who attends
bre-school. They enjoy fishing, bowling, and social dancing. Because of the
Welcome Wing Committee, Alan joined 'the Legal Committee. How nice to have en-
thusiastic, participating residents!

Kim Smith, daughter of Shirley and Judge Walt Smith, will be getting married
this month in Laguna Hills. Kim works for Federal Savings and Loan and her new
husband-to-be, Randy Fix is an engineer at Fluor., Best wishes to Kim and Randy!

Richard Drewelow, a fifth grader at R.H. Dana Elementary School, competed in a

two day swim meet, March Ist and 2nd, sponsored by the Southern Pacific Associa-
tion of the AAU at Cypress College. He swam in ten, 9-10 year old events, winning
nine FIRST PLACE medals and one SECOND PLACE. Richard also qualified to compete

in SPA Jr. Statewide Olympics in the near future. In addition, Richard is talented
in other areas. He received a piano competition award for THIRD PLACE at a Jr.

Bach Festival.

Colleen and Stan Thompson of Hobart Bay recently returned from a 3 week trip to
Tennessee and Florida. They visited their grandson in Nashville and went to
the Grand Ole Opry. Then, went onto various cities in Florida to visit relatives.

Marian Walter of Windward finds her hands full--very full., Her purebred Labrador,
Nugget became the mother of 10 squealing, squirming puppies the end of Februaryu

¥
The nine females and one male and the proud mother are doing well, ﬁz;ﬁg

Betty and Bill Henderson of Marlinspike became first-time grandparents of a baby.
boy born to their son, Tom and daughter-in-law, Jan in Germany on March 10.
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The In-Betweeners will be meeting on a Saturday night this month (not Sunday).
Bring your records and some munchies to share, to the Community Center Saturday,
April 12 at 7:00 p.m. All 5th, 6th and 7th graders welcome. . The Drama Club

continues to meet on Thursday at 3:30 p.m.

APR 80 @
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Wednesday afternoons at 1 o'clock in the Cbmmunitg Center is the place to be
if you enjoy playing bridge.

The following persons have not only enjoyed playing bridge; they have enjoyed
winning as well: 2 :

FEBRUARY 20 FIRST PLACE MARGARET COSTELLO
SECOND PLACE KAY MORMINO

FEBRUARY 27 : FIRST PLACE KAY MORMINO
SECOND PLACE MARTHA RAY

MARCH 5 - FIRST PLACE JERRY HOPE & VIRGINIA BROOKS

MARCH 12 FIRST PLACE ADELLE SHANTA
SECOND PLACE EMILY SALAZAR

MARCH 19 FIRST PLACE VIRGINIA BROOKS

: SECOND PLACE KAY MORMING

Hostess for the month of April is Margaret Costello. Call her at 493-0465 no
latter than the Monday before the Wednesday you wish to play.
AN

shores bridge group

The rain dampened the area but not our enthusiasm for Bridge as play continued on
March 7th and 21st. Big winners on the first Friday were Carla and Dick MacNair,
with second place going to Margaret Costello and Mary Wilt. On the 21st, top
honors were. taken by Kay Wittmack and Gloria Thrailkill, with runners-up being
Mary and Nick Martin.

More duplicate bridge players, who enjoy friendly competition, are welcome.

Mark your calendar - regular bridge: April 4 and April 18
May 2 and May 16
duplicate bridge: April 11 and May 9
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It's not too late to reserve your seat for the delightful and delicious Student g
O Prince at the Sebastain's West Dinner Playhouse. We will be going April 1l1th. -
Ol tickets iare only $18.00. Dlesse let us know at the Community Center immediately O
(j 1f you will be joining us. O
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Now playing at local Niguel Shores Community Center, a Walt Disney Adventure
plus two cartoons. Showtime is April 19th at 7:30 p.m. We'll be out at
approximately 9:30. $1.00 includes the price of admission and a bag of popcorn.
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LIFEGUARD ON DUTY weekdays 1-6 p.m. Children, 6-12, may swim without parental

supervision while a lifeguard is on duty, provided they have passed the 4
Community swim test, quj

TU. AY CRAFTS We'll be making FEaster baskets and favors. Children, up to age lO N
come to the Community Center between 1:00 an-%B 00 p.m. Bring an empty cottage AL W
cheese carton and 50¢. S

{
| WEDNESDAY SKATING PARTY You'll need to sign up in advance for this one.’
carpool to Skateway at 3:00 p.m. and be home around 6:00. Cost is §1.25 in-
cluding skate rental. Last day to sign up 1s Tuesday, April 1. We need parent
volunteers to drive and chaperone.

THURSDAY EASTER EGG DECORATING Bring two (or more) hard boiled eggs and 50¢ to
the Community Center. Kids, § and older, come from 2:00-2:30 p.m. Kids 7 and
under come fr, 2:30-3:00 p.m.

FRIDAY HOT DOG FEED AND KITE CONTEST Bring your kite and $1.00 for an afternoon
of fun. 12:00~2:00 p.m, at the Community Center.

St ower @0 D i @ <%, L o

SATURDAY EASTER EGG HUiT The Mom's Club invites all youngsters, preschocl through
nir~ years, to an Easter Egg Hunt and party at the Community Center on Saturday,
Ar 5. We'll have a magician and a live rabbit and there's a rumor the Easter
Bunny will be there too. Come at 11:15 a.m. show starts at 11:30. Cost is 50¢
please.

PICTURE CONTEST Contest is open to children through age nine. Pick up your
entry blanks at the Communlty Center.
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Join us Friday May 2, on a trip to the ILos Angeles Garment District where you'l
find designer clothes at a savings of 50-60% below retail prices. We leave at
9 a.m. We'll be back at 4 p.m., you can brown-bag it on the bus. The cost wi

be based on the number of people going. It will be approximately $8.50. Sign
up-at the Community Center by April 11th. :

A. GARMENT DISTRICT SHOPPING SRRE.E{

N A T B I P B e

YOGA

Yoga Classes beginning April 15! Hatha Yoga emphasizes posture and breath
control; fgiéxation, meditation and concentration technigues. FPlease make

your reservations by April 10. Bring a large towel or mat to class. Cost

for eight weeks = §12,75. Adults session Tuesday 9:30 to 10:30 a.m, Childrens
session Tuesday 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. -

= ; SRR R R N T I S T B o B O Sy g A R T i L

Tennis Tournament

Sunday April 20th is the déy. We hope this will be the first in a series of
regular monthly tennis tournaments. Come sign up at the Community Center
office. Fee is $2.00. We'll notify you of your starting time. Plan on a
little wine and cheese afterwards!

LADIES DAY TENNIS

Every Thursday morning from 9:15 a.m. to 12:00 noon the courts are reserved
for Niguel Shores Ladies. Everyone is welcome and play is "round robin" Bring
50¢, which is applied toward tennis balls and an. occasional party.

At the tournament on Thursday, March 20, the winners were Jane Pendergast, Betty
Quinlan, and Nancy Copps.

On Thursday, April 17th, we will all be going to the beach directly from tennis.
Everyone is asked to bring a sandwich.
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EXERCISE!

WE JUST KEEP MOVING!

The exercise class at our Community Center keeps going year 'round. There is
a new sign-up on March 31 for the next 10 week sessicon. Come down and join us
anytime and start to feel better and look great!

We meet Mondays and Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. and in the evenings

from 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. The fee is §25.00 (sign up in class.) Be sure

to bring a mat of some sort for the hard floor. Wear clothes with flexibility

and be prepared to move with the music. »

Nancy Coop
Instructor

Shores Cuisine

For afficionados of strawberries, here is a receipe that can be made vear 'round,
not just during the strawberry season! Enjoy!

.Wf@es sert \

"STRAWBERRY CAKE"
from the kitchen of ELEANOR CORBETT

Pkg. regular white cake mix (ignore instructions on pPkg.)
heaping tsp. baking powder

tbhls. flour

whole eggs

cup strawberry juice

cup cooking oil

6 ox. pkg. strawberry Jello (dry)

10 oz. boxes frozen strawberries, drained. Save juice.

Bk RN W

Preheat oven to 350 degrees. Grease (or use Pam) 9x13x2 baking dish or pan,
Drain berries and save juice. Blend ingredients adding berries last. Bake
about 30 minutes or until cake pulls away from side of dish. (Toothpick will
never come out clean because of moistness of cake)

Use remainder of juice for ligquid for frosting. Frost while warm. Cover cake
with saran wrap for at least 24 hours before serving., Does not have to be
refrigerated. Also makes three 9" layers or 24 cupcakes,

Frosting
.3/4 cube margarine - whipped until smooth and fluffy

1 1b. powered sugar - add to margarine slowly using enough berry juice to keep
it spreadable.
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